The Peeler Family

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

January 2004

Dear Friends,

As a new year is now here, it is good for us to rehearse all that God has done in 2003. At this time last year we were about to begin our deputation. Now we have nine supporting churches! It is your faithfulness to the Lord that is making our ministry possible. We all want to thank you for following Him.

As you know, we traveled to Why, AZ to help a missionary with some needed work on his mission compound. We weren't able to do the work we had expected to do because of some problems getting the needed concrete. However, there was other work to be done. We were able to lay carpet, floor tile, put down base and door trim, and hang an exterior door in an area he is making ready for mission teams. We also did some electrical work and other miscellaneous things. I have enclosed a few pictures to give you an idea. Our days started at 5:00 am with breakfast at 7:00 and corporate devotions and 7:30. Saturdays and Sundays were spent in ministry to the Tohono O'dham Indians. Please pray for this ministry. There are two young girls that are hoping to go to Bible college soon. Pray for them. Also pray that a church will be established in Gu Vo, one of the new villages. It was a great blessing to be of service to this dedicated missionary. Life there is pretty isolated with no television service, bad radio reception, and the distance to any real town being 120 miles. It is hard to believe that there are places this remote in the USA.

We are very thankful for a new supporting church. Please pray that the Lord will bring in the needed support soon. We have received several requests for help in other countries but are unable to travel that long right now. Also pray that Diana will have her school needs met. She is working to help but it is still a struggle to get books and supplies.

We love you all and are praying that the Lord will have <u>His</u> way in your life.

In His Service.

Jack, Melinda and Diana

Jack, Melida & Diana

Address: 120 Folkstone Court, Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com